Superintendent’s Report

July 23rd, 2018
I.       Property 
As a follow-up to the Adult-Ed facility discussion, I’ve asked Charlie Tichenor to do some work including a title search considering the lack of knowledge members of the board and I possess relating to easements such as the SCHS land that was deeded to the Transportation Cabinet during the construction of the 4-lane, and clear titles since I’ve found out that we do not own the Adult Ed building or grounds.  Charlie has a working file already developed with much of this information dating back to 2005-2006 when the old TES building was the center of discussion.  The TES campus to include Hillview, the current bus parking, and the Adult Ed building and grounds all have differing criteria and verbiage which in all likelihood would never allow us to sell, however we could likely lease considering the proceeds would “benefit education” in Spencer County.  As we continue to grow and facilities become a focal point of the BOE, I would much rather be proactive and readily have answers to these ownership questions before facility planning since this year is another Local Facility Planning (LFP) year, rather than be surprised as we were with the SCHS/Transportation cabinet easement providing yet another delay.  
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
July 12th;  OVEC Chair meeting with Dr. Mooneyhan - Shelbyville
July 13th-14th; KSBA – Lexington

July 18th; Meeting with KDE Commissioner and James Allen Tipton - Frankfort 

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES/SCHS Project
After meeting twice regarding the TES project since our last meeting and following two separate independent concrete consultants’ reviews, Morrel and Envision are in the process of creating a plan suitable to all parties.  Although I expect the details available Monday evening at the meeting, I have also requested nearby schools or projects where this resin finish has been utilized so the BOE can visibly see what it is that’s currently being discussed before agreeing too or acting on anything.
VII. Elementary Positions 

Although contingent upon enrollment numbers, I have this as an action item to approve which essentially gives me the authority to verify and post after creation tonight in the event one or both elementary schools meet the staffing threshold to receive an extra position prior to school beginning since we don’t meet again until August 27th. 
VIII. District Learning Summit
Attached to this report is the agenda for our District Professional Day on Monday, August 6th.  As you are aware, school survey feedback a few years ago provided the motivation necessary to begin utilizing our in-district experts and resources to provide practical, individualized professional development opportunities for our staff; thus the Professional Learning Summit came into existence.  If you wish to drop by or even attend a session or two, please feel free to do so as the breakout sessions are of high quality and high interest to our staff considering the sessions are not only individualized to benefit the children of Spencer County, but requested and developed based on self-assessments targeting the highest area of need for the vast majority of our classroom teachers and support staff.

IX.
Meeting with the Commissioner

The meeting with Commissioner Lewis, James Allen Tipton, and the chair of the Kentucky Board of Education last Wednesday was both refreshing and informative as we were able to side-step the political landscape and focus our discussion on children and the future of education in the Commonwealth.  Because of the political landscape, an unprecedented announcement went virtually overlooked when the Governor signed a 7.5 million dollar expansion enhancing work-ready and dual credit scholarships on July 11th.  The direction seems to be an intentional focus on work-ready skills as the Commissioner even announced our current end-of-grade assessments for reading and math (English II and Algebra II) will no longer exist but rather will be replaced with college entry exams which are uniform “minimums” of what all children should be able to do upon graduation from high school prior to transitioning to the next stage of life; be it college or the work force.      

